

State of Wisconsin Waste Facility Siting Board

4822 Madison Yards Way, 5th Floor, Madison, WI 53707 Phone: (608) 266-7709

Dale Shavers Chairman Fax: (608) 264-9885 e-mail: dhamail@wisconsin.gov

Brian Hayes Executive Director

June 15, 2021

City of La Crosse Teri Lehrke 400 La Crosse Street La Crosse, WI 54601

La Crosse County Ginny Dankmeyer, Clerk 212 6th Street North, Rm 1500 La Crosse, WI 54601

Re:

Department of Solid Waste, County of La Crosse, Wisconsin WFSB # 232 City of Onalaska Cari Burmaster, Clerk 415 Main Street Onalaska, WI 54650

Town of Hamilton Sara Shultz, Clerk N51005 N. Leonard Street West Salem, WI 54669

Dear Clerks:

On November 1, 2019 the Waste Facility Siting Board received a copy of a written request for local approval, along with a copy of the certified return receipts, sent by Department of Solid Waste, to the County of La Crosse, City of La Crosse, City of Onalaska, and Town of Hamilton, regarding the expansion of its current solid waste landfill facility located in La Crosse County. The requests were received by the City of La Crosse, City of Onalaska, La Crosse County, and Town of Hamilton on October 1, 2019.

The law allows an affected municipality to participate in the negotiation process if the governing body adopts a siting resolution and appoints members to the local committee within 60 days after the municipality receives written requests by the applicant. Wis. Stat. § 289.33(6)(a)

In this case, a negotiated agreement between the municipalities has been reached on May 1st, 2021

As a result, pursuant to law, the Waste Facility Siting Board considers this case closed.



If you have questions, please contact me. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Brian Hayes Executive Director

cc: Jadd Stilwell - Solid Waste Director